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Report Summary 

 

This report provides a recommendation regarding appointments to the Downtown Sudbury Business 
Improvement Area (BIA) Board of Management for the remainder of the term 2019-2022. 

 

Resolution 

 

THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approves the recommendation from the Downtown Sudbury Business 
Improvement Area (BIA) Board of Management appointing Erin Danyliw (Copy Copy) and Chris Tammi (Le 
Ledo Inc.) for the remainder of the term 2019-2022 as outlined in the report entitled “Appointment to the 
Downtown Sudbury Business Improvement Area (BIA) Board of Management” from the General Manager of 
Corporate Services, presented at the City Council Meeting on June 15, 2021. 

 

Relationship to the Strategic Plan, Health Impact Assessment and Community 
Energy & Emissions Plan (CEEP) 
 
This report refers to operational matters and has no direct connection to the Community Energy and 
Emissions Plan (CEEP). 
 

Financial Implications 
 
There are no financial implications associated with this report. 
 

Background 
 

The Downtown Sudbury Business Improvement Area (BIA) has advised that Brian McCullagh (Vianet), John 

Arnold (Dalron) and Al Vardy (Raintree Financial Solutions) have resigned from the Downtown Sudbury BIA 

Board of Management. 

Subsection 204(12) of the Municipal Act, 2001 outlines that if a vacancy occurs, the municipality may appoint 

a person to fill the vacancy of the unexpired portion of the term.  The appointed person is not required to be a 

member of the improvement area. 
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Article 32.4.30 of the Municipal Code provides that where a non-Council member of the Board vacates a role 

then the Board may, by resolution, either:  

(a) Hold an election; or 

(b) Pass a resolution recommending a person to Council to fill the vacancy. 

The Downtown Sudbury BIA Board of Management is recommending that Erin Danyliw (Copy Copy) and 
Chris Tammi (Le Ledo Inc.) be appointed to fill the vacancies for the remainder of the term 2019-2022 (see 
attached).  The one (1) vacancy is expected to be filled shortly. 
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